
 

Last week's Proceedings -  

7th  February, 2007

 

President Paul cha ired the luncheon meeting as usual, and PDG Uncle Peter was taking a sick leave due to pneumonia . He assured us that 
he is all r ight but needs a  rest. He will probably leave the hospital tomorrow.  

Welcome back for Rtn Alex and visiting Rotarian was PP William Fong Yan from RC of  Hong Kong North. PP Huber t introduced his 

guest, Mr David Fung and our  speaker Ms Andrea Hope from Shue Yan University was formally introduced later. 

President Paul made a  few announcements: 

1. Distr ict Assembly 2007 which is scheduled to take place on Sa turday, the 28
th

 Apr il 2007. It is a one-day event and the venue is a t 
the 4th floor of Shatin Clubhouse, The Hong Kong Jockey Club. Each Club in the District entitles free registra tion for eight of  the ir 

members. Welcome all additional participants at $250 each. The Hong Kong Jockey Club Sha tin Clubhouse  have ample  parking 
spaces for those who plan to drive. The District will provide coach service f rom HK and Macau Ferry Terminal at Central to the 

Jockey Club and back with an additiona l pick up point at Kowloon Tong. District Governor Elect Peter Wong offered to award an 
elegant Rotary tie of made of  100% silk to a ll participating Rotarians in the District if their clubs can have their Registration Forms 

return to RIC on or before the 5
th

 Apr il 2007. 

 

2. Rotary Club of  Causeway Bay is working on a Community Service  Project, Reach Out for the Kids , with Socia l Welfare 
Department - Chai Wan (East) IFSC, and they sincerely need our  support to make the project a success. To provide good and usable 

condition books, toys and even bicycles for the less for tunate children during Children's Day and Easter Holiday period in 2007, 

bringing them happiness moment at no cost.  To make  use  of toys and books that have been sitting in Rotarian families and our  
children do not need them any more. The transfer  of these resources is a very effective and powerful way to demonstrate Rotary 

cares the community.  

Check your  home, pick and pack the  items and send them to the  collec tion loca tions.  

Te ll your  friends and have them send the toys and books to the collection locations.  
 

Collection Locations and Dates  
For Kowloon and New Terr itories  

 

March 5 - 9, 2007, 10:00am to 4:00pm  
Unit B, G/F ., Mai On Industrial Building, 17 – 21 Kung Yip Street, Kwai Chung, Hong Kong.  

 
Priva te & small vehicle can ente r the warehouse directly. If you encounter any difficulty in loca ting the warehouse, please contact Ms. 

Bertha Tang at  
 

 

For Hong Kong Island  

March 10 and March 17, 2007 , 9:00am-6:00pm  
 

The Rotary Club of  Causeway Bay Booth Social Welfare Department - 
Chai Wan(East) IFSC 3/F, Chai Wan Municipal Services Building 338 Chai Wan Road Chai Wan, Hong Kong  

If you have any questions, please  don't hesitate to contact President of  Rotary Club of Causeway Bay William Cheng (mobile ) or  the ir 
Community Service Director, Jenny Tsao via  email ( jenny.np.tsao@hk.pwc.com ), mobile no.  

 

3. Firework on 19
th

 February 2007 $500 per person (including Dinner)  VENEU  

HK Exhibition Centre Booking through Mr. Paul K.C.Chan Time : 6:30 pm  
 

4. Joint Lunch with 3 other Rotary Club will be  held on 25
th

 Apr il 2007 Speaker:  

Mr. Anthony Wu.  

Acting SAA Rudy reported that the red box collec tion for 7
th

 February was HK$700, from PP Hubert,  PP  Desmond, IPP Eddy, HS Andy, 
Rtn Alex, PP John and PP Rudy.  

IPP Eddy formally introduced our speaker, Ms Andrea Hope, the Associate Academic Vice-President of the HK Shue  Yan University 

(www.hysyu.edu) . Ms Hope had her MA from London, and with consultancy exper tise  from the  Commonwealth of Learning, based in 



Canada. Ms Hope was instrumental to help upgrading the then Open Learning Institute of Hong Kong, now as the Open University of  

Hong Kong. Ms Hope was with SYU in the  last four years, and now the SYU had her University title  awarded in 19
th

 December, 2006 in 

the Legco; and to be honoured with an incoming formal inaugura tion ceremony on 14
th

 February, off iciating by the Chief Executive of 

HKSAR. 

Ms Hope  addressed us about the path towards university title for Shue Yan University and the significance for HK of having its first 
private university. 

SYU had spent six years e ffort for her elevation to University status, fir st obta ining the Education Commission endorsement in 2000, 

recommending that Hong Kong should have a priva te university.  

SYU was first registered as a post- secondary college, and established herself in the past 35 years as a liberal art college  in Hong Kong, 

cur rently with 3,500 students and 150 faculty members. Now SYU has three faculties for business, social science and a rts, offering 10 
accredited degree programs. They are subject to the Hong Kong Council for Academic  Accreditation (HKCAA), and Education and 

Manpower  Bureau (EMB) monitoring, regarding matters for their academic programme qua lity, institution governance, and finance  

soundness.  

SYU was often known for her two founders, Dr. Henry H. L. Hu, an ex-Legislative member, and Dr. CHUNG Chi Yung, a prominent 

educa tionist,  concerned over the acute shor tage of college  places for the local Form VI students aspiring af ter  university educa tion, made  
up their minds to establish an institution of higher learning for the benefit of the youths and in the  interests of our society as a whole: 

� Promote  Chinese  Culture   
� Whole Person Education  
� Four-Year Degree Programmes  

Upon the  elevation to the  university status, SYU would enjoy a few benefits: 

� Receiving one-off  grant of HK$200 million to support its academic development and improve  campus facilities, assuming 5% 
interest,  therefore  roughly with about HK$10 million funding per year . SYU intends to improve the student to faculty ratio into 15:1 

(currently about 23:1). 
 

� There  will be more government contribution such as for land grants and subsidy in accreditation fees e tc. <Currently SYU has 
campus in North Point,  inc luding the main building, the libra ry and the  student hostel,  and building on the current North Point land 

site  was a no easy task>  
 

� The SYU students would be  eligible  to apply for UGC grants, whereas they could only apply to loans in the past. <Currently about 

one-third of student populations, was from the  family income group with less than HK 12,000 per month>  

In fact, SYU graduates were well regarded by the  Hong Kong employers, since 2002, the  student employment rate was consistently 

maintained at about 90%.  

SYU has sound financia l management, with sufficient endowments, other than those possible financ ial contributions from outside. So far 
SYU has been successful to a ttrac t very good quality senior faculty members, where as the future challenge will be to compete with other 

local universities to a ttract young academic staf f. 
 

The SYU topic generated were much interest f rom the members, reflected by their follow-up questions about the well being of SYU. 
Finally, the vote  of thanks was by PP Desmond, who congratulated Ms Hope for the SYU achievements and her expertise  and success in 

eleva ting those high educa tion institutes for  accreditation.  

Pres. Paul ended the  meeting with a toast to RI coupled with RC of Hong Kong Nor th. 

The guests were invited to join the members for  a group photo. 

 

Rotary Information  

International Assembly 

Thanks to the Information Technology communication which enable us to know immediate ly what has happened at the 
International Assembly. The following is a  press release of  our  incumbent RI President for general information. 

“RI President William B. Boyd announced on 29
th

 January 2007 at the International Assembly that his successor, President-

elect Wilfred J. Wilkinson, will continue to emphasize  four key service areas – lite racy, water management, hea lth and 
hunger, and the family of Rotary. 

Wilkinson ’s choice of  emphases follows the lead of Boyd and other recent presidents who worked to create a consistent focus 

over the last few years. This trend helps c lubs continue their work in a reas important to Rotary from year to year.  

The basic needs have been at the forefront for  Rotary ’s efforts for several years now, and I hope that will continue. Wilkinson 
told an audience of district governors-elect at the  2007 International Assembly in San Diego. With c lean water, good health, 

and the ability to read and write, so many of the people who need help will have the ability to help themselves. 

Boyd agreed saying, “These are areas that build on each other with each be ing a prerequisite  for the next.”  

In addition, plac ing emphasis of the  family of Rotary -- which inc ludes Rotarac tors, Youth Exchange students, and Rotary 



World Peace Fellows – helps ensure Rotary ’s viability, so clubs can continue  to do service projec ts, sa id Wilkinson, 

During his worldwide travels as president this year, Boyd sa id he has seen repea tedly how all types of projects in the a reas of 
lite racy, water management, hea lth and hunger , and the family of  Rotary have opened up a wor ld of possibilities for their 

benef iciaries. Everywhere , we  say the  truth of President -elect Will Wilkinson’s theme, ROTARY SHARES.  

By continuing to focus on these areas over time , Rotary clubs can maximize the impac t of their se rvice  projec ts. Boyd sa id. 
The distr ict governors-elect agreed. 

Emphases def initely help our  clubs to focus, said Bill Pettus, of the Rotary Club of Jackson Hole Supper, Wyoming, USA.  

The continuity with last year allows us to build on what we  sta rted, and continue that focus into this year and into the future 
said Mary E. Mar tin, a  member of the Rotary Club of North Myrtle Beach, South Carolina , USA. ” 

******************  

Electronic Make-up Questions 

You can submit an electronic makeup for this missed meeting by answering the following questions:  

1. What happened to PDG Uncle  Peter?  

Answer:    

2. Who did we welcome back?  

Answer:    

3. Who was our visiting Rotarian and what club did he come from? 

Answer:    

4. Pres. Paul made four announcements. Briefly name them. 

Answer:    

5. Who was the  SAA today and what was the  collec tion?  

Answer:    

6. Who introduced our  guest speaker and who was the guest speaker?  

Answer:    

7. Who gave the vote  of thanks?  

Answer:    

 
 

Name:   

Email:   

 

  

Jokes 

The Shipwreck 

A man was washed up on a beach a fte r a te rrible shipwreck. Only a sheep and a  sheepdog were washed up with him. Afte r looking around, 
he realized that they were stranded on a deser ted island. 

 
Af ter  being there a while, he got into the habit of  taking his two animal companions to the beach every evening to watch the sun set. 

Sub mit



 
One particular evening, the sky was a fie ry red with beautiful cirrus clouds, the breeze was warm and gentle - a per fect night for romance. 

 
As they sat there, the sheep star ted looking better  and bette r to the lonely man. Soon, he leaned over to the  sheep and put his arm around it.  

But the sheepdog, ever  protec tive of the sheep, growled fie rcely until the man took his arm from around the  sheep. 

 
Af ter  tha t,  the  three of them continued to enjoy the  sunsets together, but there was no more cuddling. 

 
A few weeks passed by and, lo and behold, there was another shipwreck. The only survivor was Hillary Clinton. 

 
That evening, the man introduced Hillary to the  evening beach ritual. It was another  beautiful evening - red sky, c irrus c louds, a warm and 

gentle breeze -  perfec t for a night of romance . Pretty soon, the man star ted to get "those feelings" again.. 
 

He  fought the urges as long as he could, but he  finally gave in and leaned over to Hilla ry cautiously, and whispered in her ear.. . "Would 
you mind taking the dog for a walk?"  

 

Photographs of our meeting  

on 

7th  February, 2007

 

Our charming guest speaker Ms. Andrea  Hope  

gave a talk on the  Shue Yan University.  

(L to R) PP Tim, Ms. Andrea Hope, Pres. Paul.  



 

(L to R) Hon Sec Andy, IPP Eddy and PP William Fong Yan (HKN).  

 

IPP Eddy Introduced our guest speaker.  

 

PP Desmond thannked the guest speaker.  

 

(L to R) Rtns. Kenny, Dr. Tony, Pete r II  and Alex.  



 

 

previous home 

 

(L to R) Guest of PP Hubert, Mr. David Fung, PP's Hubert,  Desmond, John IV and Rudy.  

 

The group photo of our members, guest speaker , guest and visiting Rotarian on 7
th

 February 
2007.  


